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Town of Auburn 
Board of Selectmen 

May 3, 2021 
Minutes 
6:45 PM 

 
 

Selectmen Present:  Todd Bedard and Michael Rolfe 
 
Others Present:  Sergeant James Huard, Town Administrator William Herman, and Nancy 
Hoijer, Recording Secretary 
 
Call to Order – Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Mr. Bedard called the meeting to order at 6:48 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Extension of Term of Office for Health Officer 
 
Mr. Herman reported the Auburn Village School needs an inspection by the Health Officer.  
Unfortunately, with the separate resignations of former Health Officer Paul Raiche and former 
Deputy Health Officer James Saulnier earlier this year, the Town is in the position of not having 
a Health Officer. 
 
Mr. Herman had a conversation with Mr. Raiche, who indicated a willingness to perform the 
needed inspection, but he should have the benefit of formal appointment as Health Officer.  He 
recommended that, if the Board was willing, they could rescind their previous vote to accept Mr. 
Raiche’s resignation and instead accept it as of the close of business on Friday May 7th.  This 
would enable the AVS inspection to be completed. 
 
The Board agreed with this recommendation and is interested in identifying a permanent 
replacement for the Health Officer and the Deputy Health Officer. 
 
Mr. Rolfe moved to rescind the April 19, 2021 vote of the Board of Selectmen concerning 
the resignation of Paul Raiche as Health Officer and instead accept the resignation 
effective as of the close of business on May 7, 2021.  Mr. Bedard seconded the motion.  A 
vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Rolfe motioned to adjourn at 6:53 PM.  Mr. Bedard seconded the motion.  A vote was 
taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
William G. Herman 
Town Administrator 


